Big apple day for Scouts-

by Harry Brown

Last weekend,
Scouting asked your
support for Scout activity on its annual
"Apple Day" and we
thank you very much. It
was one of the finest
days we have had.
There were no apples
left and the boys are
thrilled.

And now a welcome to new leaders in the district. To Wyebridge, we are pleased to have Garnet Corbiere and Bonnie Reynolds. And to Wyevale, Doug Blow and Ray Sheekey were invested at the recent church parade. It's good to have you working with us all.

A new Venturer Group is in full operation also at Wyevale. Grover Amos is the advisor.

Barbara Wiles was invested into leadership in the 6th Midland Group.

A Wood Badge, Part 1 Course is planned to help these new Leaders with their groups. More later.

Leadership still is needed...Scouts in Lafontaine need a leader in order to continue with their Scouting Career. Can

Another group has a

Another group has a different problem. They need a sponsor and a meeting place...Scouts of the North East Basin are present and with a leader.

You know: the word leader presents a worrisome sound to most people. They see it as one person making all the decisions when really you are part of a team with the group, the parents and the boys, working together. If you have any ideas about joining, call the group themselves or, give the author a call at

526-9468. N.B. To all Scout

and Venturer Leaders:
Any Canoe or Boat
activity must first be
approved by the Water
Safety Committee and
have a leader in charge
who has a Charge
Certificate.

At present, there are six of these men in the District.

A canoe course will be offered in the Spring. P.S:

Reports from 6th Midland Cubs say they enjoyed their annual Sleep-in at the Pack Hall recently. All the pack and a few friends (could these have been Teddy Bears?) had a fine camp, hike and meal(s).

And another late report: We wish congratulations to Doug Donald and his wife,

Anne on their new arrival, Shaun Donald. Welcome to Scouting, chum!



BACK ROW: John O'Hara Jr.; Dan O'Hara; Son-in-law Bill Marchand. FRONT ROW: Wife Josie; John O'Hara, daughter Cathy Marchand.

2 years, President, Chamber of Commerce Penetanguishene

1 year, Director, Chamber of Commerce Penetanguishene

2 years, Executive, Penetanguishene Minor Hockey President, Huronia Insulation

Appointed to Midland-Penetang joint Manpower Assessment and Planning Committee.

"With the time and energy to serve YOU"

ELECT

John O'Hara X

Penetanguishene Council

For transportation to Poll or information, call 549-2700



Hallowe'en preview

With Hallowe'en drawing near, the children who participate in 'Tyke Time' at the Midland YMCA every Tuesday and Thursday morning took the opportunity yesterday morning to celebrate in their own way, by having a Hallowe'en party. Everyone had a chance to show off the costumes they will be wearing. -Photo by Bob Murray

Scouts give a scare

The Fourth Midland Scout pack have been up to no good this week while brewing up chilling ideas for their haunted house. We're not going to give anything awar, either: just stop by St. Paul's Church between 7 p.m. and 9 p.m. today or tomorrow and prepare for the wicked worst.

ELECT ROY EDWARDS



Trustee for Ward 11, Simcoe County Board of Education NOV. 8th



Wright
Olga
McGowan

SERVING BREAKFAST and LUNCH

8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Mon. to Sat.

SPECIALIZING in HOMEMADE SOUPS & DESSERTS EVERY DAY

PENETANG VILLAGE SQUARE MALL 2 POYNTZ STREET, PENETANG.

ALSO HOMESTYLE PRESERVES, BREAD & BUTTER PICKLES, BEETS, CHILI SAUCE, ETC.

BARGAIN DAYS

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday EVERY WEEK

COFFEE 25¢

a cup + tax



571HL®
Chainsaws

Special Orders of

from Nov. 1 to Nov. 15 Only at

NORSIN EQUPNENT

538 Bay St., Midland 526-4262

"STIHL" Better than the Rest"